MEMO

TO:       Postmaster

          U.S. Postal Service

          313 E. Broadway

          Glendale 91209-9998

          CALIFORNIA, USA

FROM:     Paul Andrew Mitchell, B.A., M.S.

          Private Attorney General

          and Damaged Party

DATE:     November 16, 2003 A.D.
SUBJECT:  probable mail fraud by unlicensed attorney;

          legal obligations arising under 18 U.S.C. 4, 1341, 1961

Dear Postmaster:

Are you, or are you not, an officer of the United States?

Our research indicates that all officers and employees of the United States Postal Service are required by law to execute an Oath of Office.

As such, we have concluded that you are an officer of the United States to whom I can fulfill my duty under 18 U.S.C. 4 to report felony mail fraud to you.

If you can produce any competent authorities to the contrary, please advise immediately.

Thank you very much.

Sincerely yours,

/s/ Paul Andrew Mitchell
Paul Andrew Mitchell, B.A., M.S.

Private Attorney General, 18 U.S.C. 1964(a)

U.S. Mail to:

  Forwarding Agent

  c/o UPS PMB #332

  501 W. Broadway, Suite “A”

  San Diego 92101

  CALIFORNIA, USA

attachments

